


I trust we all survived the Ides of March and the Leprechauns 
spared you from their mischief on St. Patrick’s day.  Again, I was 
unable to trap one to get my three wishes.  Maybe next year.  I 
thought that it was normal to have things slow down a little in 
March.   Well, not all that much it seems.  My lady and I made trips 
to visit Clubs and Units and we have Divan Members attending 
Training in Tampa.  Not as big a slowdown as thought.  But then 
February was quite busy.  Two trips to LaCrosse in February.  One 
trip was for the LaCrosse SC/Firehouse Jesters Meeting and the 
other for the LaCrosse Circus.  It was great to see all the Shriners 
in attendance in LaCrosse.  Thanks for your help.  In the case of 
both the Madison and LaCrosse Circuses, I thank all the clowns 
in attendance.  They always bring a smile to us all.  Speaking of 
clowns, well they took pleasure in creating Scoop.  It definitely 
was fun, especially the fact that I didn’t know what was going to 
happen or who (what) I was to become.  Beau took pleasure in 
handling my makeup and provided some insight about clowns.

Congratulations to Zor for winning the Bob Spear Award, “Stop 
Burn Injuries Program,” within the Midwest Shrine Association.  
This program works with local fire departments by providing 
free materials for burn prevention education.  This award was 
presented to Zor at the winter session of MSA in Aberdeen, SD.  
We need to continue providing these materials to our local fire 
departments.  This is an example where we can say that Together 
We Are Stronger.  Let’s work together to keep this award at Zor.

You may remember back in 2013 a Long Range Planning 
Committee was established.  A survey that was conducted 

among the membership 
to determine where we 
as a fraternity were at 
that point and how the 
membership viewed us.   
We have dusted off the 
results of the survey and 
are looking at what we 
need to do to keep Zor 
moving ahead.  Our first 
meeting was in March 
where we discussed 
Communication, Finances, 
Facilities, and a few other 
topics.  There was a lot 
of spirited discussion but 
some positive things will 
result.  One specific that 

was discussed was about the Imagineers.  They continue to make 
communication better within Zor.  Most recently, there have 
been updates on the website for smartphones.  It is now easier 
to view the tabs to be able to find whatever information you are 
looking for. 

Our next Stated Session (Quarterly) will be held on May 4 in 
Wausau, WI.  We will be meeting at the Quality Inn. We’ll begin 
at 1:30 in the afternoon.  There is a coupon on page 15 - be 
certain to clip it and send it to PP Steve Peterson.  They have an 
excellent tour of the Timekeeper Distillery planned as well.  Then 
of course the dinner event and Wausauken Indian Potentate 
Party that follows the meeting.

Keep membership in your mind.  June 1st we will have a 
Summer Ceremonial in Madison.  Let’s make certain we have 
candidates ready for that event.  It is all about working together 
to have fun and build our fraternity.  We all need to do this so we 
can continue to say “It’s a Great Day to be a Zor Shriner”.

ZOR SHRINE OFFICE
Mail Address:  

575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719
Phone 608-833-6343 • Fax (608) 833-6348

E-mail address: zortemp@chorus.net 
website: www.zorshriners.com

USPS 017-572 Published monthly under the auspices of 
Zor Shriners of Shriners International 

Address: 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719 
Electronic Subscription available on website.

Periodicals Postage Paid - Madison, WI and additional mailing offices.

Postmaster: Send changes of address to Zor Zephyr 
575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719.

 For Advertising, please call (608) 833-6343

Winner of ten First Place Dromedary Awards for  
Shrine Newspapers and seven Honorable Mentions.

VOL. LXXI  NO. 04     •     APRIL 2019

Wally Trouten 
Platteville, WI • wwtrouten@yahoo.com

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR ZOR POTENTATE

Zor Editor:  Zor Imagineers
Correspondent:  Milt Helmer

Deadline for Submission, 10th of each month
E-mail submissions to: zorsubmit@gmail.com                            

Zor Temple Office Hours of Operation:  
Monday-Thursday, 9am-4pm • Closed Fridays
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2019 ZOR ELECTED OFFICERS

Potentate

Wally Trouten
Platteville, WI

wwtrouten@yahoo.com

Chief Rabban
Barry Ausen

Star Prairie, WI
bausen@lakesidefoods.com

Assistant Rabban

Mark Jerdee
Wilton, WI

jerdeem@hotmail.com

High Priest & Prophet

Rodney LaBlanc
Montello, WI

rmlablanc85@gmail.com

Oriental Guide

Al Brueggen 
Sparta, WI

brueggenal@gmail.com

Recorder

Bob Gorsuch, PP
Fitchburg, WI

rgorsuch@oakbankonline.com

Treasurer

Larry Hanson, PP
Albany, WI

hanso@tds.net

1st Ceremonial Master:   
Roger Keller 

New Richmond, WI 
rogerkeller2012@gmail.com

2nd Ceremonial Master:   
Mark Hazelbaker 

Madison, WI 
mark@hazelbakerlaw.com

Marshall:   
Brian Dunham 

Eau Claire, WI 
getbrianandlinda@gmail.com

Captain of the Guard:   
Steve Livernash 

Wisconsin Rapids, WI 
prosticker@solarus.net  

Outer Guard:   
Al Coenen 
Tomah, WI 

dukeofcoenen@yahoo.com

Chaplain:   
Karl Gant 

Blanchardville, WI 
kgyellowstone62@gmail.com

2019 APPOINTED OFFICERS

 Imperial 
Potentate  

Jim Cain  
and First Lady 

Patsy Cain  
ZOR ADVERTISING RULES

As Recorder of Zor Shriners I am required to inform all Nobles at least once a year what the 
fundraising requirements are per General Order No. 1, pages 44-47. I encourage all to review it in its 
entirety but here is a summary of the critical parts of it. 

It is natural to associate the fez with Shriners Hospitals for Children. Because of this, meticulous 
attention must be given to all fundraising activities, including circuses, to make certain that such 
activities comply with the law of the land and that a contributor is not led to believe his or her money 
will be used for the Hospitals when all or a portion thereof will be used otherwise. The integrity of our 
charity and of our fraternity must remain above reproach. 

The use of the name “Shriners Hospitals for Children” or reference to the Hospitals in connection 
with any fundraising activity by a temple or Noble without the written consent of the Imperial 
Potentate and the chairman of the board of trustees of the Hospitals is prohibited. 

No Noble (in his capacity as a Shriner), club, unit, organization of Nobles or affiliated or appendant 
corporations, shall engage in any fundraising activity without the express written consent of the 
potentate of the temple having jurisdiction thereof. 

There can be no representation, express or implied, that the proceeds will be for the benefit of 
Shriners Hospitals for Children. 

Any officer, Noble or temple which violates a provision of Fundraising Activities as outlined in 
General Order No. 1 is subject to discipline pursuant to the bylaws of Shriners International. 

Bob Gorsuch Recorder - Zor Shriners February 12, 2019 

ZOR TEMPLE OFFICE HOURS
• Monday – Thursday, 9:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.
• Closed on Fridays 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION

“Inspired by a Moment” will be new  
monthly series on individuals of Zor Shriners

Capturing the moment that inspired your passion to become  
a Shriner or a good heartfelt story while wearing a Fez.

If you are interested in interviewing Nobles and have a passion for writing we are looking for you. 
Nobles we would like your story to share or if you know someone  

that should be recognized. Please contact the Imagineers and we will  
see to it that your story can be read to inspire others.

 zorsubmit@gmail.com 
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Smith
family reunion

June 3, 2020
Grand Park, WI

800-533-1635 
www.HelmerPrinting.com

We’re Here For All Your Needs...

PROMOTIONAL ITEMS:  
• Pens • Koozies • Bags
• Key Chains • Cups
• Mugs • Raffle Tickets

CUSTOM APPAREL: 
• T-Shirts • Hats 
• Sweatshirts

We also do:  
Business Cards,  
Banners/Signs, Flyers,  
Envelopes, Brochures,  
Raffle Tickets, Coupon  
Books, Local & National  
Direct Mail, and much more! 

Contact 
us today!

If Image Is  
Important  
To You...

www.HelmerPrinting.com LAKE CITY FIRE DEPARTMENT’S

119th Annual Fireman’s Dance Ra�e
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Donation $5.00
Need not be 

present to win

permit #02785-31367 Drawing to be held July 1st, 2017 at the Lake City Fireman’s Dance

20 Prizes to be won (see back for details)

2001 FORD 
RANGER XLT1st

prize

REGULAR CAB • AUTOMATIC • WHITE • HARD TONNEAU COVER 

donated by Tom He�ernan Ford Inc.

Four physicians at Shriners Hospitals for Children  — Chicago  
have been recognized by fellow doctors as some of the top 

orthopaedic physicians in the Chicagoland area.

Chicago Magazine releases an annual list of physicians compiled 
by Castle Connolly Medical, a health care research and information 

company, who are endorsed by their peers as the best in the six-
county metro area. For the first time, the magazine is highlighting the 
area’s most-recommended physicians in orthopaedic surgery, physical 

rehabilitation and sports medicine.

While all of the orthopaedic, spine, and physical medicine and 
rehabilitation physicians at Shriners Hospitals for Children — Chicago 
are excellent doctors, four were specifically recognized on this year’s 

list of the Top Doctors in orthopaedics: 

Haluk Altiok, M.D., pediatric orthopaedic surgeon
Peter Smith, M.D., pediatric orthopaedic surgeon

Purnendu Gupta, M.D., spine surgeon
Michael S. Bednar, M.D., orthopaedic hand surgeon

Chicago Physicians Recognized 
Top orthopaedics 

physicians in the area  
by Chicago Magazine
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PIPES AND DRUMS
93 year old Virgil Houff enjoys playing his tenor drum at public events and is featured on this months Zephyr cover. 

On Sunday March 17th  ( St. Pat’s Day )  The Pipes and Drums made there annual trip to play for the Dane County 
Shamrock Club in the State Capitol Rotunda. Afterwards they played for cash donations at the Great Dane Downtown 
and Erin Snugs on the far east side of Madison. They collected $ 916.00 which goes to the Shrine Hospitals. Photos 
and story by John Thorstad

620 Deere Drive
New Richmond, WI 54017

PHONE: (715) 246-2261
TOLL FREE: (888) 674-6455

FAX: (715) 246-7393

www.johnsonmotorsales.com

A NEW LOOK

SVAaccountants.com

DISCOVER THE SVA DIFFERENCE

THE SAME
COMMITMENT
TO DELIVERING 
Measurable
Results.
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DRIVER                  RIDER 
Richard Jarvis Kevin Sorenson
Steve Peterson Bud Smith
Ed Newcomb Dora Johnston
Schelley Schoville John Shaeffer
Schelley Schoville Gene Tremelling
Leonard Pickett William Pickett
Steve Peterson Richard Dennis
Eugene Tremelling Kersten Rocksvold
Bob Calverley Jay Wood
Bob Calverley Jay Wood
Monte Steiber Jim Kielley
Monte Steiber John Shaeffer
Ed Newcomb Dora Johnston

HOSPITAL DADS

Ronald W. Caldwell • 02.05.19 • Arlington, WI
Melvin F. “Mel” Tielens • 01.16.18 • Beaver Dam, WI

Roger E. Matson, Jr. • 02.17.19 • Sparta, WI
Denman G. Kramer PGM • 02.14.19 • Prairie du Sac, WI

Frank Vreeland • 09.22.18 • Minneapolis, MN
Ivan R. Joholski • 01.09.19 • Viola, WI

Ralph F. Bergeland • 11.03.17 • Brooklyn, WI
Charles A. Douglas • 09.04.18 • Tomahawk, WI

Owen Snyder, Jr. • 06.29.18 • Janesville, WI

IN MEMORIAM

DONORS 
Sam Arneson
Herb Bloomer
PP Gary and Judy Cuskey
Arlie Fahrney
Pat Fox
Ron Gilbertson
Gerald Hauschildt
Robert Keene
Steve & Koral Livernash
Larry Nelson
Florence Robinson
Darrell & Marlene Schultz

John Senty
Donald G. Strafford
Dave Stolen
Wayne Tubbs
Duane Walsvick
Myron & Donna Wilcox
Jerry Balschun, PP
PP John & Debbi Thorstad
Rod LaBlanc Family
Nancy Merkt
Charles E. White
Allen Heinkel
PP Bob & Carol Gorsuch

FRIENDS OF THE ZOR ZEPHYR

ZOR SHRINE CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Wednesday

Apr. 10th ZEPHYR DEADLINE

Tuesday

Apr. 9th DIVAN MEETING 
1pm, Zor Shrine Center

Saturday

Apr. 20th DAUGHTERS OF  
THE NILE INSTALLATION 
Brunch 9am, installation following

Saturday

Apr. 27th VALLEY OF EAU CLAIRE REUNION

Friday-Saturday

Apr. 
5th-6th

VALLEY OF MADISON REUNION

Sunday

Apr. 14th SW SHRINE CLUB

Monday

Apr. 15th TAX DAY

Sunday

Apr. 21st EASTER

Friday

May 3rd LAKELAND SC FISH BOIL 
5-8pm, Stoughton

Saturday

May 4th DIVAN MEETING 
Wausau

QUARTERLY MEETING 
Stated Meeting 1:30-3pm

WAUSAU POTENTATE PARTY 
Wausau

Friday

May 10th ZEPHYR DEADLINE

Tuesday

June 1st SPRING CEREMONIAL 
Zor Shrine Center

Thursday

June 6th MARSHFIELD SHRINE CIRCUS 
Marshfield

Sunday

June 9th JANESVILLE SHRINE CIRCUS 
Janesville

SW SHRINE CLUB

Monday

June 10th ZEPHYR DEADLINE

Curtis Bell and Lady Deb
Miles Bradley and Lady Candy

Roger Amundson and Lady Diane
David Dunahee

Adam Witt
Robert Bradley

ADDITIONAL ZEPHYR GREETINGS
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MEMORIAL CONTRIBUTIONS
¡ Zor Shriners Building Reserve Fund ¡ Zor Shriners Membership Fund
¡ Zor Hospital Patient Transportation Fund ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Chicago
¡ Zor Shriners Endowment Fund ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Cincinnati
¡ Zor General Fund ¡ Shriners Hospitals for Children®–Twin Cities

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE AS MARKED ABOVE AND MAIL TO:
Zor Shriners, 575 Zor Shrine Place, Madison, WI 53719

In Memory/Honor Of ______________________________________________________
¡ Please acknowledge gift to the family

Name __________________________________________________________________
Address ________________________________________________________________
City ____________________________________  State ________ Zip______________

¡ Please acknowledge gift to the Donor
¡ Via Email ____________________________________________________________
Name __________________________________________________________________
Address ________________________________________________________________
City ___________________________________  State ________ Zip ______________
GIVE PARADE TO GLORY CREDIT TO CLUB OR UNIT:

Shriners Hospitals
for Children®

Chicago

SHC-Chicago
In Memory of:   Donor:
Bill Burkhardt Wayne Huston 

Robert & Carol Gorsuch  
Jim & Joan Soderholm  

Zor Directors Staff  
John & Debra Thorstad 

John Benedict PP Jim & Joan Soderholm 
Helen Fahrney Arlie Fahrney  

David J. Quade  
Reffue, Pas, Jacobson, Knox & Koster, LLP 

Marlene Schultz Toni & Robert Wyman 
Rodney Curtis Smith Rob & Kim Frazier  

Kiwanis Club of Fort Atkinson  
Thomas & Deborah Edwardson  

Lynn & Randy Heimann 
Jim & Deb Hubbard 

Fred & Kathryn Neuberger  
Raymond & Linda Kan 
Phil & Linda Niemeyer 

Ken & Janice Sperry 
Duane & Carolyn Foerster 

Gladys Fosheim
Steve Ehle  Dale & Ruth Anderson

In Honor Of:
Jill & Larry Hanson 
50th Wedding Anniversary Philip & Toni Jones 
Wally & Gayle Trouten  Zor Directors Staff 

SHC-Twin Cities
In Memory Of: Donor:
John Benedict, PP  Vern & Bev Engebretson 

Russell & Lorraine Dunnum  
Jim & Judy Foss  

John & Debra Thorstad  
Doris Hoffman  

St. Croix Valley SC  
Allen Heinkel  

Past Potentates  
Zor Mini Cars  

Larry & Julie Riemenshcneider 
Donald Lamberg  Violet & Richard Wilhelm 

Bess Knott  Dorothy Sorensen 
 Doris Hoffman 
Marge Stokke  Doris Hoffman 
Ronald Wilkens  Russel & Joyce Wentlandt 
 Mr & Mrs Dale Dusk Family & Judy Frey 
 Ralph & Lori Thompson 
Butch Mathews Tom & Pam Mousel
Toby Fisher Larry & Annell Nelson
Kate Will  Deland Jan Gilbertson 
Betty Collins  Larry & Bonnie Meier 
Mark Lightfoot  Pam Mousel 
Lee Saunders  Larry & Julie Riemenshcneider 
Bill Burkhardt  Larry & Julie Riemenshcneider 

In Honor Of:
Jill & Larry Hanson
50th Wedding Anniversary Joe & Mary Harker 
Don & Colleen Schwartz
40th Wedding Anniversary Judy Foss 
 Dr. David & Ethel Frogner
Hospital Transportation
In Memory Of: Donor:
Lee Saunders Dale & Ruth Anderson 
 John & Jeri Torpy
Bill Burkhardt Thomas & Sharon Hildebrandt
Virginia Salisbury Thomas & Sharon Hildebrandt

In Honor Of:
Jill & Larry Hanson 
50th Wedding Anniversary Miles & Candy Bradley

Endowment Fund
In Memory Of: Donor:
Dr. Alan Stewart Charles E & Ruthanne White

General Fund:
In Memory of: Donor:
Robert Giesler, PP Jean & Jerry Mattakat
 
Donation: Ray & Dianne Hughes

DONATIONS

Milt Helmer
N6356  740th St.

Beldenville, WI 54003

(715) 821-5002
miltonhelmer@gmail.com

www.milthelmer

Donations may be  
submitted by filling out  

the Memorial Contributions  
form below.
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March 26th. 15 Shriners 
temples around the 
Midwest that are affiliated 
with the Chicago Hospital 
were present. Zor had 
good representation with 
Illustrious Sir Wally and 
Lady Gayle, Chicago Hospital 
Representative Dale 
Anderson, High Priest and 
Prophet Rodney LaBlanc and 
Lady Mary, Captain of the 
Guard Steve Livernash and 
Outer Guard Allen Coenen. 
Nobles Sean Shilling, Jacob 
LaBlanc and Lady Kessa and 
daughter Wila rounded out 
the list.

The added Sports Injury 
surgeon and staff made 
quite the impression. Many 
of our local school sports 
injuries could really use this 
service. A good long day and 
speedy travels had by all.

20
19
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Dean Larson, Vice Chairman B.O.G.

Overlooking commons area of hospital.
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Noble Jacob LaBlanc and Daughter Wila.

Never know what’s around the  
next corner at the Hospital.Amazing Technologies are being used everyday.

Illustrious Sir Wally Trouten and Lady Gayle  
enjoying a pose.

Ill. Sir Wally Trouten and Dean Larson, Vice Chairman B.O.G.

to be a Zor Shriner!”
“IT’S A GREAT DAY
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PROUDLY FEATURING

Visit our website at:      www.abc-clc.com

•   Building Materials

•   Cabinet Design

•   Windows & Doors

•   Drafting Services

•   16 Locations

•   FREE Delivery

Your Source for Quality 
Building Materials and Excellent Service 

LACROSSE  
CIRCUS REPORT

The LaCrosse Circus was held on Wednesday,  
March 17th, with one  show, total attendance was 3,310.  
Zor profit per the Carden Circus contract is $3,750.00

Two bicycles (Vernon County and Brad & Peggy 
Andrew) were given away. No one claimed the Walmart 
bicycle gift card from the LaCrosse Shrine Club.  Other 
door prizes included: family pass to Circus World 
Museum, a Great Clips haircut certificate, and the LaCrosse Loggers baseball team 
donated a fan package of tickets, baseball cap sunglasses and water bottle.  

1 minor incident at the end of the show, Rocketman Chachi Valencia got his 
foot caught in the net and had to be carried off the arena floor with a sprained 
ankle.

2019 MEMBERSHIP EFFORTS!
Check out the resources in shrinersvillage.com.  
Order membership brochures, pocket petitions,  

wallet cards, decals, magnets and more!

June 22, 1950 Marilyn Monroe wearing a ‘Fez’ hat and poses with 
George Jessel to publicize the Shriners 76th Annual Convention held at the 
Los Angeles Memorial Coliseum.

PICTURE FROM THE PAST
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BUSINESS SOLUTIONS

    For all your printing and promotional needs
Business Cards, Banners, Forms, digital print, signs
                                715-268-7295
     215 Power Street   Amery, WI 54001
   Jerome  Sorensen 715-497-2645  or  Jennifer 715-497-7413

0718-01772

74
127

-v
4  

A1
69

5

Wells Fargo Advisors is a trade name used by Wells Fargo Clearing Services, LLC, 
Member SIPC, a registered broker-dealer and non-bank a�liate of Wells Fargo & 
Company. © 2011, 2013, 2016 Wells Fargo Clearing Services, LLC. All rights reserved.

Steve Schumacher, CFP®
Managing Director – Branch Manager
Direct: (608) 758-5330
steve.schumacher@wellsfargoadvisors.com

VACATIONLAND SHRINE CLUB

HAVING FUN WITH THE PICKETTS
Billy Pickett, William ‘Red’ Pickett, Bob Pickett and Bob Pickett Jr.

Pete Gunderson
& Matt Gunderson

Order on line at:
www.claryspopcorn.com

Clary’s
Gourmet
Popcorn
105 State Street

Madison, WI  53703
608-255-2994

UPS shipping available
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By John Thorstad
As of this writing it is too early to report with dollar figures, but they 

will be announced at the Wausau quarterly meeting on May 4th.  Total 
attendance for the 6 shows was 19,190, down by 2,141 from last year. 
Mother Nature’s snow storm on Sunday hurt the attendance counts. 

Sunday night had the smallest 
crowd at 1884 and Saturday 
afternoon had the largest crowd at 
5,326.

Lots of positive comments on the 
George Carden produced show, the 
biggest crowd pleaser for the kids 
was the yellow Camaro transforming 
car and the 4 giant dancing bears. 
Unfortunately, there was 1 small 
incident Friday night that the 
Madison media caught on, during 
the bow and arrow act, the circus 
show girl was struck with an arrow, 
after being evaluated by the EMTs 
she only needed a band aid.

Again plenty of door prizes were 
given away following intermission 
of each of the 6 shows: 20 bicycles, 
Mallards baseball family passes, 
Pizza Hut gift cards and Circus World. 
Museum passes.  

Thanks to the following members, 
clubs and units for donating the 
bicycles: Mark Hazelbaker, Brad & 
Peggy Andrew, Harold & Marsha 
Shilling, Herb Johnson family and 
David Manthe  by Ellen Manthe.  

Clubs : Lakeland, Sahara, Mound View, St. Croix Valley, Southwestern 
Wi., Units - Camel Patrol, Midgets, Madison Clowns, Roadrunners, Mini 
Cars, Directors Staff, Divan, Past Potentates, Funsters and Wranglers.

A big thank you to the circus committee members and their ladies 
for all you do. Thanks to the promotion and telemarketing team, and 
a tip of the fez to the members , ladies and family members who year 
after year help with the December ticket mailing, school ticket counting 
and delivery. This year we have 302 new members added to the 2019 
Zor Ringmasters Club who paid the $75.00 for their sheet of tickets. 
Unfortunately we had to rebill 9 members for used and unpaid tickets 
totaling $588.00.

Approximately 60 people attended the annual Sunday morning 
event at the Maple Tree Restaurant in McFarland with social time prior 
to the family style breakfast.  Thanks again to Gary and his crew for a 
job well done. Mark Severson did the annual egg drink with 2 members 
of the Divan - 1st Ceremonial Master Roger Keller and Marshall Brian 
Dunham.

Mark your calendars for Feb. 2020. A major promotion will be on 
the elephants, as it will be the last time in Madison.

Club/Unit Friday 7PM Saturday 10AM Saturday 2:30PM Saturday 7PM Sunday 1PM Sunday 5PM Total

Camel Patrol 4 5 5 4 3 3 24

Clowns 5 5 5 6 5 5 31

Directors Staff 6 7 7 5 4 3 32

Divan 8 11 12 12 12 10 65

Firehouse Jesters 1 1 1 1   4

Funsters 3 2 2 2 3 3 15

Mini Cars 5 8 8 8 9 7 45

Past Potentates 6 7 7 5 4 3 32

Shrine Clubs 4 15 10 7 3 3 42

VC Brew Masters  1 1    2

Veterans Patrol  1 1 1   3

Wrangers 5 9 5 4 5 5 33

Ladies/Guests 26 26 27 25 21 18 143

Total 73 98 91 80 69 60 471

The Zor Winter Circuses Are Now History

2019 Circus Volunteer Summary
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2019 Ringmasters
Curtis Abendroth
William Adamany
Martin Adams
Lowell Ahrens
Maurice Althaus
Roger Amundson
Dale Anderson
Michael Anderson
Philip Anderson
Brad Andrew
Howard Anunson
Barry Ausen
David Baldwin
Albert Becker
Anthony Bell
Curtis Bell
John Benedict
Herbert Bloomer, Sr.
William Boaman
Ronald Boeck
Orville Boeck, Jr.
Carl Borine
James Bossingham
Charles Bowen
Terry Boydston
Sherman Bradley
Alan Brawders
James Brennecke
Gerald Bristol
Alan Brueggen
Sue Buehler
James Burke
Ray Burrows
Martin Callaway
Robert Calverley
Donald Campbell
John Campbell
William Carothers
Gregory Chille
George Choles
Thomas Chose
Arlen Christensen
Kenneth Clary
Laverne Clifton
Dennis Clinard
Allen Coenen
Eric Collins
Marshall Coon
Thomas Cornelius
William Cress, Jr.
Lawrence Crone
Gary Cuskey, Potentate
Charles Deadman
Owen Demo
David Dewey
Daniel Dixon
Donald Dormanen
Duane Dreves
David Dull
Sally Dummitt
David Dunahee
Gary Durgin
Robert Elford
Daniel Elmer
Judy Emerson
Marvin Engelke
Kent Englund
Bradley Erickson
Robert Everson
Scott Feldt

Michal Fordney
Daniel Fose
Lyle Fox
John Frieders
Chester Gabris
Karl Gant
Willard Gant, Jr.
Milford Gavin
Michael Gentz
Sharon Glaunert
Richard Gleed
Robert Gorsuch, PP
Timothy Gould
Stuart Graham
Thomas Grannis, II
Kevin Greeno
Joseph   Grider
Kenneth Grinde, PP
Peter Gunderson
Robert Guy
Garry Hageness
Richard Hager
Eugene Hahn
Reginald Hansen
Larry Hanson, PP
Joseph Harker
William Hart
Larry Hawthorn
Mark Hazelbaker
H. Mark Heding
Gloria Hedquist
Michael Hedrick
Gregory Heineck
Milton Helmer
Donald Helmke
John Hendrickson
Gary Henning
Robert Hering
Martin Hillert
Katherine Holm
Dale Holmen
Dean Holmen
Torry Holmen
Charles Hoornstra
Wallace Horner
James Horsfall
James Hoskins
Virgil Houff
Richard Hougom
Jimmie Hover
Merlin Huber
Wesley Hurlburt
David Huston
Wayne Huston
Richard Indermuehle
Ronnie Jaacks
Norma Jenkins
Ronald Jenkins
Rodney Johnson
William Johnson, PP
Alyn Jones
Dennis Jones
William Jones
Dayton Jones, PP
Jon Kachel
Laurence Kachel
Michael Kachel
Michael Karas
Michael Kastens
Robert Keene
James Kielley

Ruth Kielley
Jerry King
Richard Knipfer
William D. Knobloch
Louis Knuth
Kenneth Koehn
Donald Komplin
Phyllis Komplin
Scott Komplin
Keith Krinke
Kempert Krogen
Jacob LaBlanc
Rodney LaBlanc
Robert Lange
Jon Langsdorf
Gayel Larsen
Gary Larson
Otis Larson
Lloyd R Laskowski
Frank Laundrie
William Lautz
Joseph F. Lawrence
William Lind
Steven Livernash
Leon Loy
Norman Luellen, Jr.
Jack Lyon
Dennis Marinelli
Adren Markos
Gerrit Marshall
Steven Marshall
Paul Mc Callum, Jr.
John Mc Coy
Wanda Mc Cutchin
Terrance Mc Shane
Kenneth Mepham
Nancy Merkt
Ruth Metcalf
Renato Millan
Ronald Miller
Robert Moline
George Morren
Lee Murray
Steven Myers
David Nelson
Nancy Nelson
Richard Nelson
Clayten Nelson, PP
Roger Nitzsche, PP
Stanley Norris
Kenneth Olm
Dale Olson
Kenneth Olson
Wendell Olson
Frank Olszewski
Phillip Oren
Arlen Ostreng
Eric Ott
Robert Ott
Billy Outhouse
Fredrick Outhouse
Robert Outhouse
Willard Owens
William Payne
John Pecotte
Scott Pedley
Andrew Pendl
Steven Peterson, PP
Leroy Phipps
Phillip Pointon
Beverly Porter

Charles Porter, Jr.
Roger Reas
Willard Reck
Larry Riemenschneider, PP
Gloria Risberg
Frederick Robinson
Gregory Roelli
Donald Roidt
Rodney Rommel
Donald Ross
Richard Rumpf
Richard Rygh
Earland Sagen
Robert Sands
Donald Scanlon
Jeffrey Schaefer
David Schliem, Sr.
Roy D Schmidt
Darrell Schultz
Donald A Schultz
Henry Schultz
Matthew Schultz
Otfried Schultz
James Sedall
Daniel Sedgwick
Roger Sedgwick
Ronald Sedgwick
Roger Segebrecht
Erik Severson
Jeffrey Severson
Kevin Severson
Lance Severson
Laverne Severson
Robert Severson
Mark Severson, PP
John Shaeffer
Gary Shealy
Lawrence Shepard
Daniel Sherry, MD
Harold Shilling
Frank Sindelar
David Skavlen
Darrell Smith
Harold Smith
Rodney Smith
Scott Smith
James Soderholm, PP
Robert C Solverson
James Steffenhagen
Monte Steiber, PP
Wayne Steinhorst
James Stelsel, Jr.
James Stelsel, Sr.

Richard Swan
Christopher Tashjian
Larry Teasdale
Robert Teets
Odean Teigen
John Thomas
Ronald Thompson
Thomas Thompson
Joseph Thompson, PP
John Thorstad, PP
James Timm
Eugene Tremelling
Austin Tronnes
William Trouten
Howard Turk
Randy Turtenwald
Nancy Utzig
Duane Walsvick
Gerald R. Watson
Randall Webb
Jason Welch
William Wenberg
Thomas White
John Wiatt
Vanda Wiegert
John Wilke
Gregory Wilkinson
Stephen Willett, PP
Joseph Williamson
Richard Winter
Ronald Wirth
Thomas Wittmayer
Todd Wohlert
Robert Wyman
Steven Yoose
Robert Zeek, Jr.
Loren Zillmann

2019 Super  
Ringmasters
Bob Calverley
Tom Chose
Dave Dewey
James Hoskins
Larry Kachel
Jon Kachel
Rod La Blanc
Robert Moline
Robert Ott
Ron Outhouse
Harold Shilling
John Thorstad
Wally Trouten

  APRIL 2019   •  Zor Zephyr Magazine          Page  13



The Whitewater 3rd Grade Zor Shrine Circus Trip has occurred 
annually for 47 years. Thousands of Whitewater 3rd graders, siblings, 
and parents have attended this event over this time period.

This year, over 110 kids and parents had a great time at the Circus on 
Saturday, February 16th at the Madison Veterans Memorial Coliseum. 
This is all made possible because of the generous contributions from 
local area businesses and individuals. The Zor Shrine Circus wishes to 
thank the following 2019 sponsors:

● Aurora Deck Lighting
● Binning & Dickens Insurance
● Brennan & Steil, S.C.
● Burtness Chevrolet
● DLK Enterprises, Inc.
● First Citizens State Bank
● Fort Atkinson Memorial Hospital / Mike & Kristin Wallace
● Frawley Oil Company
● Hawk Bowl
● HSI Rentals
● Jefferson County Daily Union
● Kachel Financial Group / Cetera Financial Specialists
● Ketterhagen Ford
● Knight Public Affairs

● Leif Knudsen, CPA, S.C.
● Provisur Technologies
● Whitewater Manufacturing
● Wisconsin Dairy Supply, Inc.

A special thanks to Nelson Bus Service & Culvers of Whitewater for 
providing transportation and lunch for all of the attendees.

Whitewater 3rd Grade Zor Shrine 
Circus trip a hit with families
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ZOR Shriners gather in Wausau on 
Saturday, May 4th as “Together We’re 
Stronger”. The Wausauken Indians and their 
ladies are sponsoring the Wausau Potentate 
Party to Honor Ill. Sir William (Wally) Trouten 
and Lady Gayle. 

This year’s party will be held at the Quality 
Inn @ 2901 Hummingbird Road, Wausau. The 
Banquet will take place in the Mountain Edge 
restaurant at the hotel. (Directions: take Hwy. 
39 Exit 190 in Rib Mountain. If coming from 
the north go right off the exit and the next stop 
light turn left on Cty Rd R and you will see the 
Quality Inn at the next intersection on your 
left. If coming from the south, on I-39 take Exit 
190 and turn left. Go over the overpass and 
turn left at the second light onto Cty Rd R and 
turn left at the next intersection.) 

The Wausauken Indians are inviting you to 
join us for lunch at the TimeKeepers Distillery 
(Restored Train Station) @ 720 Grant Street, 
Wausau @ 11:30. We will have pizza for $6:00 
per person and various beverages will be 
available for purchase. Anyone interested in 

the tour of the Distillery is welcome with the 
purchase of a beverage. (They also have beer 
and soda available). See coupon below. 

The annual Potentate party will be at the 
Mountain Edge Restaurant Banquet facility 
attached to the Quality Inn with networking 
and socializing beginning at 4:45 with a cash 
bar at the hotel bar room. At 5:45 we will 
gather for the banquet with entertainment 
and followed by the traditional raffle. 

Since it is the Kentucky Derby that 
Saturday, we welcome the ladies 
to wear their Derby hat. 

Please complete the coupon below for 
lunch and dinner and mail with payment no 
later than April 27th. 

A block of rooms are being held at the 
Quality Inn @ 2901 Hummingbird Road, 
Wausau. Rooms are $70.00 plus tax. Please 
call the hotel to make your hotel reservations 
@715-842-1616. 

Any questions, contact Steve Peterson @ 
715-573-4059. 

The Nobles & Ladies day’s festivities  
are as follows: 

 10:00 Divan Meeting

 11:30  Timekeeper Distillery’s  
  Tour & Pizza Lunch. 

 1:30 Nobles – Cold Sands  
  -initiation ceremony will take  
  place - please bring your  
  candidates!! Quarterly  
  Meeting and Educational  
  update. 

 1:30 Ladies meet at the Distillery  
  &/or Quality Inn – go to Leigh  
  Yawkey Woodson art 
  museum and/or shopping  
  downtown/ Rib Mountain. 

 4:45 Social hour  
  Mountain Edge Bar Lounge 
  & Registration. 

 5:45 Gather for dinner  
  and introductions.

 5:30-7:30 Dining with entertainment  
  followed by a program  
  and raffle.

______ Burgundy Beef Tips (Served with Egg Noodles) and Green Beans
______ Chicken Parmesan with Parslied Buttered Red Potatoes and Green Beans
______ Baked Italian Cod with Parslied Buttered Red Potatoes and Green Beans
Plated Tossed House salad, Dinner Rolls, Coffee, Ice Tea, or Milk included with dinner meal

Dinner Tickets: _____@ $25.00 = Total $________________

Wausau Potentate Party 2019
Saturday, May 4 - Social 4:45 PM • Dinner 5:45 PM
Mountain Edge Restaurant, Bar & Banquets • 2901 Hummingbird Road, Wausau, WI

Name: ____________________________________________________________

Address: __________________________________________________________

Phone: ___________________________________________________________

Wausau Potentate Party
WAUSAUKEN INDIANS UNIT

MAKE CHECKS PAYABLE TO: WAUSAUKEN INDIANS 
Please mail coupon to: Steve Peterson - 1817 Roosevelt Street, Wausau, WI 54403  

Deadline April 27, 2019
Please let Steve know of any special dietary needs, so we may accommodate your request. 

Remember this also includes entertainment for the evening dinner.

• Timekeeper Distillery’s Tour & Pizza Lunch • 11:30 am:    
  Pizza Tickets: _____@ $6.00 = Total $________________

• Mountain Edge Restaurant Dinner • 5:45 pm:
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In partnership with World Pediatric Project, 
Shriners Hospitals for Children — Philadelphia 
medical staff members can offer their expertise 
and services to children all around the world 
who might not otherwise have access to care.

An international nonprofit, World Pediatric 
Project provides children with access to life-
changing surgical care. Through its traveling 
medical teams and U.S. referral program, 
over 2,000 children a year receive treatment 
they would not have access to in their native 
regions. Orthopedic surgeons Joshua Pahys, 
M.D., and Steven W. Hwang, M.D., have both 
collaborated with World Pediatric Project, 
traveling to the Caribbean to perform spine 
surgeries for children experiencing pain and compromised lung capacity 
due to scoliosis. With help from World Pediatric Project, our staff is able 
to secure donated supplies, airfare and lodging during their visits.

Dr. Pahys traveled to Barbados for a medical trip for the first time 
in October 2018. “The trip was truly a life-changing experience for me. 
It gave me such a wonderful and much-needed dose of perspective to 
see how much good a small group can do when everyone focuses their 
energy towards a common goal,” said Pahys. “It was my first of I hope 
many more mission trips with World Pediatric Project.”

In addition to facilitating visits from U.S.-based medical teams, 
World Pediatric Project brings international patients to our hospital for 
care, securing visa appointments, travel and housing arrangements, 
and interpreters for patients and their families. Chief of Staff Scott 
Kozin, M.D., and Dr. Hwang have treated international patients at the 
Philadelphia Shriners Hospital and overseen their recovery until their 
return home.

Deniesha first began to notice signs of 
scoliosis, or curvature of the spine, when she 
was 9. Now 15, Deniesha and her mother 
knew that they would need to travel to the 
United States for surgery. They contacted 
World Pediatric Project and they arranged for 
Deniesha and her mother to travel from their 
native Barbados for treatment at Shriners 
Hospitals for Children — Philadelphia.

Despite the difficulty of a complex, lengthy 
spine surgery, Deniesha was excited about the 
opportunities this treatment would give her. 
“I was bullied due to my scoliosis. It was really 
hard on me,” said Deniesha. “I’m excited about 
this surgery so I can be a normal teenager. 

Thank you to Shriners and World Pediatric Project for making me the 
person I am now.”

MEDICAL STAFF BRINGS CARE AND EXPERTISE 

to the Caribbean
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SHRINERS AND GUESTS ENTERTAINED BY BAGPIPER
Members and guests of the St. Croix Valley Shrine Club were entertained in grand style on Friday March 22 at their annual St. Patrick’s party held at the 

Baldwin American Legion. Among the dignitaries in attendance were left to right, Roger Keller, President of the St. Croix Valley Shrine Club, Anthony Howe, 
who played the bagpipes, Earl Gunderson, District 2 Deputy Grand Master and Gary Stang, Junior Grand Warden. 

GUNDERSON ANNOUNCES PROGRESS 
ON MASONIC DAY OF LIGHT

District 2 Deputy Grand Master Earl Gunderson is shown with St. Croix 
Valley Shrine Club President Roger Keller during the clubs annual St. Patrick’s 
Day party. Gunderson announced that there will be 49 new masons raised on 
March 30th in Eau Claire.

ST. CROIX VALLEY SHRINE CLUB

BAGPIPER ENTERTAINS AT ST. PATRICK’S PARTY
Anthony Howe, a professional bagpiper, is shown piping some numbers 

for the attendees at the St. Croix Valley Shrine Club’s annual St. Patricks party. 
Howe is shown playing the beautiful “Amazing Grace.”  Howe is available for 
weddings, funerals and other special events. Photos by Milt Helmer
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Delicious Wood Fire cooking.
Located on The Mississippi River Road U.S. 61

Red Wing Minnesota
Call for reservations

651.388.YUMM (9866)

Jeffrey A. Redmon
Your Business Counselor in the St. Croix Valley 

715-386-0100
175 Second St So Suite 300

Hudson WI 54016
( 800) 972-9546
No Job Too Big or Too Small

ROBERTS • RIVER FALLS

 $20.00 • Bob Gorsuch • Fitchburg
 $100.00 • Brett LeAnna • Redgranit
 $20.00 • Karl Katuin • New Lisbon 
 $20.00 • Andy Draeger • Warrens 

 $20.00 • Albert Tejcek • Grayslake IL
 $20.00 • Janese Walter • Columbus 

 $20.00 • Paul Potter • Tomah 
 $20.00 • Delaney Skelding • Black River Falls

 $100.00 • Gary Seiler • McFarland
 $20.00 • Marty Leum • Cashton 

 $20.00 • Charles Hallanger • Montello 
 $20.00 • Laura & John Elkins • Fall Creek

 $20.00 • Harley Stokstad • Oregon
 $20.00 • Lori Thompson • Baldwin

 $20.00 • Chad Johnson • Colfax
 $100.00 • Ron Schmidt • Gotham

 $20.00 • Mike England • Tripoli
 $20.00 • Herman Brueggen • Sparta
 $20.00 • Brenda Hartung • Arkansaw

 $20.00 • Jared Soderholm • Cottage Grove
 $20.00 • Travis Bores • Rockland 

 $20.00 • Ronald Walter • Black River Falls 
 $100.00 • Nikki Edwards • Crowheart, WY

 $20.00 • Lauryn Villeneauve • Wisconsin Rapids
 $20.00 • Mr & Mrs Stan Sucharski • Springfield, IL

 $20.00 • Carol Risler • Mondovi 
 $20.00 • Lauren Speckin • Milwaukee 

 $20.00 • Jana Singer • Oshkosh 
 $20.00 • Jeff Schaefer • Wisconsin Rapids

 $100.00 • Sean Dean • Wausau 
 $150.00 • Aliesha Miller • Ladysmith

Calendar  
Raffle Winners!

CONSIDER ADVERTISING!
Shriners! If you own a business your 

company should consider advertising in  
the Zor Zephyr. It reaches all Zor Shriners  

in the state and we can give you very 
attractive rates. If interested please contact 
Milt Helmer at 715-821-5002 or email at: 

miltonhelmer@gmail.com
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Greetings All Nobles and Lady’s,

We would like to take a moment of 
your time to let you know that your Zor 
Communications Team, the Imagineer’s, are 
hard at work to improve the communications 
throughout the membership. Following are 
some of the methods we have incorporated to 
improve communications and the use of Social 
Media methods:

1) Zephyr: Each month we update the 
Zephyr mailing list to ensure each Member and 
Widow is receiving the Zephyr. We have some 
members who have chosen to receive just an 
electronic copy, and if you would like to be 
added to that list, please let us know at zorsubmit@gmail.com.

2) E-Blast: We are using the MailChimp system to send out time 
sensitive information to keep you informed. These will come to your 
primary e-mail address from Zor Shriners (zorsubmit@gmail.com). If 
you have not seen one, you may have to check your SPAM folder and 
mark it as “Not Spam” and then they will show up in your inbox. If you 
should receive a request to “subscribe” please select “Yes”.

3) Zor Website: We have developed a comprehensive website 
(www. zorshriners.com) which is an interacting website for all who 
visit. You can access past issues of the Zephyr, access the calendar of 
upcoming events, pay your dues, and many other functions.

4) Facebook Pages: We have developed a Zor Shriners Facebook 
Page as well as assisted many of the Clubs and Units to develop 
Facebook pages so they can share their events as they happen. If you 
are a club or unit that does not have one and would like to set one up, 
please contact us.

5) Instagram: We have started an Instagram account “zorshriners” 
to reach those who use this social media channel. 

These are just some of the methods we have set into place to 
improve our communications with the membership. We are always 
looking for ways to improve, please lets us know your thoughts. 

We understand that we cannot reach everyone through these 
methods, and we still need to reach some by the U.S. Mail system.

Thank you for your time and interest, 
Chris Peters, Marketing & Communications  
Chairman and Zor Imagineer’s President

Chris Peters
MARKETING &  
COMMUNICATONS CHAIRMAN
& ZOR IMAGINEER’S PRESIDENT

cpeters3232@yahoo.com  
Zor Shriners would like you to follow our newest Communications channel 

developed this past month. Thanks to Lexie LaBlanc and Jessica Brueggen 
for their help and efforts to make this a valuable social media channel. Our 
future is bright by being prepared for the opportunities to reach each and all 
potential candidates. Visit us on Instagram zorshriners

Hello everyone! 
As you may or may not 

have heard, the ZOR 
Midgets have recently 

relocated from the Sparta 
Area to the Portage 

Area. With that being 
said, the Midgets are 

actively looking for some 
new drivers. If you are 

interested, you can email 
zormidgets@gmail.com  

or call Tyson Swan directly 
at 608-697-7629.

Imagineer’s are hard at work
ZOR COMMUNICATIONS
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SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN - CHICAGO
A new, national photography showcase, “Children’s Hospitals Photo Exhibit”, includes 

a photo take by a member of our Chicago Shriners Hospital staff. “Dr. Gupta and Caleb - 
Friends on the Floor” is one of 50 photos recognized in the exhibit sponsored by the Children’s Hospitals Association.

Shriners Hospitals
for Children®

Chicago

715-643-4211
Open 7 Days A Week

Serving Nightly at 4pm 
Sunday Mornings 8:30am-1pm

Banquet Facilities for Parties  
and Special Events

6010 Hwy 51, McFarland

608-838-5888

Supper Club
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ZOR IMAGINEERS
Created with TheTeachersCorner.net Word Search Maker

on the 
lighter 
side

(First Name)           (Member Since)

(Robert) LAUCK (1943)
(H G) WELLS (1948)

(Gary) SCHLOSSTEIN (1949)
(Raymond) LARSON JR (1951)

(Robert) WITT (1952)
(Anton) ARNESON JR (1953)
(Thomas) PEARSON (1955)
(Walter) SCHAR JR (1956)

(Vernon) MOLBREAK (1956)
(Gerald) WATSON (1956)
(Charles) WHITE (1956)

(William) HAWTHORNE (1957)
(James) WATSON (1957)

(Richard) WARSINSKE (1957)
(George) CHOLES (1958)
(Ray) HENNING (1958)

(Robert) KRUEGER (1958)
(John) SENTY (1958)

(Harold) SCHUMAN (1958)
(James) HORSFALL (1959)

(Corliss) JENSEN (1959)
(Clifford) HAMMOND (1959)

(Arlan) ERICKSON (1960)
(Thomas) HADINGER (1960)
(Robert) KARTMAN (1960)

Zor Noble’s Last Name 
Word List

If you’re not supposed 
to eat at night, why is 

there a light bulb in the 
refrigerator?

I saw an ad that said, 

“Radio for sale, $1,  
Volume stuck on full.” 

I thought, “I can’t turn that down.”

The first time I got a universal remote 
control I thought to myself,  

“This changes everything”.

GAMBLING 
ADDICTION 

HOTLINES WOULD 
DO SO MUCH 

BETTER  
if every fifth caller 

was a winner.
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SHRINERS HOSPITALS FOR CHILDREN - TWIN CITIES
On March 12, 1923, the Twin Cities Unit of Shriners Hositals opened in Minneapolis.

Vintage Photo of Zor Nobles on Parade Day.

Home of the 
$23.95 Oil Change

www.moodyscorner.com

715-425-2472 • 590 S. Wasson Lane, River Falls, WI 54022
Family owned Since 1940!






AUTOMOTIVE
Sales • Service • Tires
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ZORSUBMIT@GMAIL.COM

Imagine 
a world 

without color. New 
technologies constantly 

improve and replace past 
standards of excellence. Widespread 

news had to stir when the first photographs 
were viewed with incredible awe. Capturing 
images and forever retaining a moment of 
history. A memory that could be carried with 

you and shared with others. The days of a telegraphed message had 
to be an eyebrow lifter in the 1800’s. Communicating through a line 
fastened on a pole connected between two destinations along the 
train track rails. The speed of information was now faster than walking, 
horseback or canoe.

Advancement of frequencies transmitted through the air was the 
next creation. The radio signal made many gather around the upright 
of a tubed radio. Just by turning a knob in your home you could now 
tune into a new station miles away. Listening to stories of adventure 
that inspired the imagination by closing your eyes. Wow, could it get 
any better? Technology advancement was indeed not done. None truer 
than after WW2. The box of a television. What is that? They call it a 
T.V.? 1948 birthed an incredible and almost unbelievable achievement 
for it’s time. To experience a television set in your home, turn it on and 
like magic, a slow developing picture appears. Not only a broadcasted 
image but an actual movie or news source. The days of intently 
listening to the audio of a radio has been trumped by an added visual 
image combined to relay a story. The movie theater crowd now had a 
new location and source of entertainment. Experienced right from the 
davenport within your home.

Color can also play an incredible trick on your subliminal mind. How 
about The Wizard of Oz movie of 1939. One of the greatest movies 
of all time. Originally filmed in black and white instantly dates the 
production. Technicolor of the early 1960’s changed the game again. By 
adding color now, the visuals became even more realistic. The Wizard of 
Oz could be revisited by producers and color added. The classic movie 
starts out as black and white but once the House drops on the slippers 
of the wicked witch….. Dorothy opens a door to a world of fabulous 
color. What it had to been like to watch this technological wonder again 

on the big screen or on the side of a building on community movie 
night. The improvement from gray tones to fabulous rich colors had to 
be a memorable experience. 

Colors of a modern day stop light not only control the traffic by 
three different hues, it also controls us in other ways as well. We are so 
trained on specific colors meaning something. Yellow means caution. 
A yellow flower means friendship in a relationship. I learned this one 
the hard way after I brought yellow roses on a date once with now Lady 
Koral. Color does mean something in the realm of flowers. Red roses 
represent love we all know. I make sure I bring home red ones now, no 
wonder the yellow ones were on sale. Red also means stop what you’re 
doing at the time. Green means you can go freely. Green is also easy 
on the eyes and the color of spring. White is the color of winter and 
can be cold as snow or ice. Blue follows suit with water and a cooling 
sensation. Red and yellow together fuel amazing sunsets with blended 
hues of orange. 

What color is a school bus?…. Caution sign?…any other color just 
wouldn’t be right to our programmed mind in which color plays such 
a vital role. Observe advertisements of products and the colors the 
marketers pick that tap into your subliminal mind. Stimulating a human 
response that could possibly lead to a sale. The spectrum of color is an 
awesome visual sense.

Leave it to Beaver, My Three Sons, Barney, Andy and Aunt B, The 
Three Stooges, all date themselves by having no color. Arnold and the 
shady merchandising methods of Mr. Haney of Green Acres, Bonanza, 
Gunsmoke also date themselves by having early color. The Munsters 
and Hermie purposely shot in grayscale even though color was available 
because it captured a spookier feel for the viewing audience.

Red is one of the main colors of the spectrum. The deepness of our 
Shriners philanthropy red must be mixed by using other colors to form 
the rich shade. “Together We’re Stronger” by working together we are 
mixing the color of our Fez by teamwork from individuals from every 
walk of life. If our Fez was blue, green or yellow, it just wouldn’t be the 
same. Wear our fez high and proud. Our digitally rich colors today are 
bold and on the move. Most important is not to overlook the black and 
white photos that captured a moment. Nobles laying our foundation 
maybe faded, but not to be forgotten.

Our last Zor Divan meeting was held with new technology. A few 
members could not make the meeting in person because of time 
restraints. We now have in place a video conferencing system via Zoom. 
Chief Rabban Barry Ausen was returning by vehicle from Tampa, Florida. 
Hundreds of miles away he tuned in from his passenger seat through 
his smart phone and headphone set. Visually scene by all Divan, we 
all then interacted as if he was attending the meeting in person. We 
incorporated offsite auditory 
and visual feedback, but 
nothing will ever replace the 
handshake of another. Using 
today’s advanced technology 
Zor made this reality. Made 
for a quality meeting in full 
color. “Imagine That”

Steve Livernash
CAPTAIN OF THE GUARD 
IMAGINEER’S PROJECT MANAGER
prosticker@solarus.net  

L IFE IN 
FULL 

COLOR
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MOVING?
COMPLETE THIS SECTION AND RETURN IT WITH  
THE CURRENT MAIL LABEL (BELOW) TO THE 
ZOR TEMPLE RECORDER
575 ZOR SHRINE PL., MADISON, WI 53719

Periodicals
Postage Paid

Beldenville, WI

Does it seem like life is moving  
pretty quickly these days? 

With work and other obligations we don’t always 
see the possibilities at hand. It’s easy to rush to 

make a living but forget to live.  
Try to find time to laugh, time to 

think and time for a new adventure. 
Happiness is in your hands.

Happy Spring!

ZORSHRINERS.COM




